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March 10, 1944

Guy R.-Qbitten; Deputy Commiesioner of Insurance
Frank I. Cowan, Attorney General

‘I am returning herewith memorandum from your office and memorandum
prepared by Garfield W. Brown, both having to do wlth the application of
the Maine Retalistory Tax Law to Wisconsin Casualty Compenies. I have
examined boti of these memorande.

It is very evident that Wisconsin has a tax to which 1% glves the
euphonious name of "Security Fund". A rose by any other neme would smell
as sweet, and a tax is a tex, no matter how called. It is immaterial that
at the present moment no Maine companies are doing business in Wiaconsin.
The fact remains that Wisconsin has the tax ready to impose.

I, however, under the Wisconsim law the Security Fund tax could not
be impesed upon a Maine company which entered Wisconsin for the purpomse of
doing business there (which can be determined only bu a complete examinstion
of the Wisconsin law) then it appears to me Mailne should not apply the
Retabliatory Tax to Wlsconsin.

Frenk I. Cowan
Attorney General
FiCic



